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JANUARY 30,2007 

CIRCULAR NO. 04107 

TO MEMBERS OF THE ASSOCIA'I'ION 

Dear Member: 

PRE-EMPLOYMENT MEDICAL EXAMINATION (PEME) PROGRAM: NEWLY APPROVED 
CLINICS IN MURMANSK AND KALININGRAD, RUSSIAN FEDERATION 

Your Managers are pleased to announce the approval of clinics in Murmansk and Kaliningrad, Russian 
Federation, in further development of the Club's PEME program. The Club now has a total of 25 
approved clinics in Latvia, the Philippines, Poland, Romania, the Russian Federation and Ukraine. 
Members are reminded that as of February 20, 2007 seafarers from these countries will be required to 
have their PEME conducted at one of those approved clinics. 

It also expected that additional clinics in Sevastopol, Llkraine and Novorossiysk, Russian Federation will 
be approved prior to February 20, 2007. Contact information for the clinics on the point of approval in 
Sevastopol and Novorossiysk will be forwarded as soon as the process has been completed. 

In the interim, contact details of the newly-approved clinics in Murmansk and Kaliningrad are as follows: 

1. Medical Sanitary Unit, Dmitry Donskoy St, 27, Kaliningrad, Russian Federation, Telephone: +7 
4012 21 78 59, Fax: +7 4012 21 52 51, Contact: Dr. Mairam Sabanov, Head of Medical 
Examination Board. 

2. Seaman's Hospital, Bolnichnaya St, 34/38 Kaliningrad, Russian Federation, Telephone: +7 4012 
53 22 67, Fax: +7 4012 53 06 71, Contact: Dr. Erika Smolina, Deputy Chief Physician. 

3. Networked medical unit-Sevryba, Shmidta Street 4119, Murmansk, Russian Federation, 183038. 
Telephone: +7 8152 45 30 18, Fax: +7 8152 28 62 12. Contact: Mr. Andrey Galenko. email: 
medsanchastSevRiba@yandex.ru or galenko@rol.ru. 

4. Medical unit N Q ~ ,  Federal medico-biological agency Central Medical Unit N ~ l 2 0 .  Territory of 
"Atomflot", Murmansk, Russian Federation, 18301 7. Telephone: +7 81 52 48 84 10, Fax: +7 8152 
48 84 11. Contact: Mrs. Ludmila Rumiantseva. email: ruk-msch2@aspol.ru. 

For further information regarding the Club's PEME program, please contact Dr. William Moore, Vice 
President, Loss Prevention, Risk Control and Technical Services for Shipowners Claims Bureau, Inc. at 
+ I  212 847 4542 or william.moore@american-club.com. 
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